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EATONIA  
NEWS BULLETIN 
Published by the TOWN OF EATONIA 

Rates: 
Classified $5 

1/8 Page $17 

¼ Page  $30 

½ Page  $47 

Full Page $86 

Non-Profit Organizations 
1/8 Page $9 

¼ Page  $16 

½ Page  $22 

Full Page $41 

 

Ph:  967-2251   Fax:  967-2267 
Email:  joanne.eatonia@yourlink.ca 

Anonymous items will not be published. 

 

 

STUECK PHARMACY 
LEADER  
967-2511 

DELIVERY TO EATONIA 
MONDAY – FRIDAY  

EXCLUDING HOLIDAYS 

 

Never iron a four-leaf clover, because you don’t 

want to press your luck. –Unknown 

~Eatonia Memorial Wall~ 
The Town of Eatonia is purchasing a 

Memorial Wall that is similar to the picture below 
to be placed at the Eatonia Cemetery.  Anyone 
who has had a loved one pass away but their 
ashes have been placed elsewhere can have the 
loved ones name engraved on the wall. Along 
with the loved one’s name will also be the dates 
(year) that they lived and an Epitah.  

The memorial wall will commemorate 
those people who have lived in the area but do 
not have a final resting place in the cemetery.  

The cost to purchase a spot on the wall is 
$100 each plus $150.00 for Perpetual Care. If you 
purchase a spot before the wall is placed at the 
cemetery, Remco is waving their costs to inscribe 
on the wall. 

**Anyone wishing to save the costs of 
inscription must purchase a spot by March 
15th, 2012. Any spots purchased after this 
deadline Remco will be charging for the 

inscriptions** 

Please contact or stop by the town office for 
more information.            302 Main Street 

967-2251 
      eatonia@yourlink.ca 

 

Deadline for 

submissions is the 22
nd

 

of each month. 

Please provide 

payment with your 

ad.  

 

mailto:joanne.eatonia@yourlink.ca
mailto:eatonia@yourlink.ca
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Request for Quotation 
The Eatonia & District Recreation Board is 

requesting the following: 
Contractor to supply the following 

quotations: 
Arena Kitchen (quotation to include 

materials/supplies, labor and applicable 
taxes) 

-Replace counter-top 
-Replace linoleum flooring 

Arena Kitchen Lobby (quotation to include 
materials/supplies, labor and applicable 

taxes) 
-Replace ceiling tiles 
-Paint concrete floor 

 
Quotations to be received no later than  

March 22/2012 to: 
Eatonia & District Recreation Board 

“Arena Kitchen” 
Box 405 Eatonia, SK S0L 0Y0 

Please contact the Rec office at 967-2557 
to set up a time for inspection. 

 

Looking for Spring Farm Work 

Contact Me  

Willie Theaker 

At Home: 306-967-2868 

Or Cell: 306-460-8329 

 
 

Eatonia Spring Blingo Brunch will 

be held May 6 from 12-3 p.m. at the 

Eatonia Community Hall.    

Mark your calendars, tickets on sale 

in April. 
 

GRAZING LAND 
FOR RENT 

2012 SEASON 

PHONE 967-2238 

 

 
Thursday March 15th, 2012 

St. Patrick’s Day Stew Supper 
At the Community Hall 

5-7 PM 
 

Adults   $12 

Children under 12 $6 

Preschool Free 

Come for Homemade Stew, Dumplings, Fresh 

Bread & Knefla  
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The Eatonia Band Parents Association  

Will be selling Hanging Baskets this 

Spring! 
 

12” Baskets - $25 each 

Choice of Wave Petunia  

or  

Mixed Basket 
 

Canvassing will take place in March 
 

If you have not received a call by April 

2
nd

 and would like to place an order 

please contact 

Yvette Schuh at 967-2700 

Or  

Cheryl Bailey at 967-2846 
 

The Plants are expected to arrive the first 

week in May…  

 In time for Mother’s Day! 

 

The Catering Committee would like to 

extend a huge thanks to all the volunteers 

who helped prepare, serve, and clean up 

for the 3 nights at the Drama Supper 

Performance. Also, thank you to the 

Eaton School students for their help. You 

did a great job! Thanks also, to those who 

washed the table clothes each night. 

Without all this volunteer help, we would 

not do this, as it is a huge job. 

 Thanks Again, 

The Eatonia Catering Committee 

 

Would you like to receive the News Bulletin 

by email?  Please send your request to 

joanne.eatonia@yourlink.ca 

Microsoft Word Required. 

Please Join Us in Celebrating  

Laurie Adams 70
th

 Birthday  
At Her Come & Go Tea 

Saturday April 7
th

, 2012 

2-4pm 

United Church Basement, Eatonia 

No Gifts Please 
 

We would like to extend a sincere thank 
you to everyone who expressed 

condolences to our family in the tragic 
loss of our Jonathon. Your phone calls, 

hugs, cards, visits and food were all 
greatly appreciated. 
Margaret Larock and Families 

 

Screenings Project 
Cridland Farms 

Darrell Follensbee 
John Cocks 

Gail, Darcy & Tim Wilson 
Busby Farms 
Jeff Stevens 
John Meyers 

Gordon Radies 
Roger and Gary Radies 

Stan Stusrud 
Martin Lutz 

Allan Nunweiler 
Somerville Farms Ltd. for trucking, Marsollier 

Petroleum for fuel, Lee’s Grain Cleaning  
for the use of Truck. 

Thank You All For Your Donations! 

 

mailto:joanne.eatonia@yourlink.ca
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Town Of Eatonia News 
The Town is offering tax discounts for 

prepayment of 2012 taxes. The following 

discounts will be applied to any tax 

payments made during that month: 

March – 4% 

April – 3% 

May – 2% 

June – 1% 

SALE BY TENDER 
 

1. Under the provisions of The Tax Enforcement Act 
the Town of Eatonia offers for sale the following 
residential property: 

 

Lot 5 Block 10 Plan CX86 
105 - 3

rd
 Avenue West 

 

2. A tender must be submitted in a sealed envelope 
marked “Property Tender” addressed to the: 

Town of Eatonia 
Box 237 

Eatonia, SK 
S0L 0Y0 

 

3. Tenders must be postmarked by 4:00 p.m. on 
March 15, 2012. 

 

4. A certified cheque to the municipality for 10% of the 
amount of the tender must accompany the tender. 
Tenders submitted without certified funds will not be 
considered. 

 

5. Highest, or any tender, not necessarily accepted. 
 

6. Successful bidder will have 30 days to provide the 
balance of cash to complete the purchase.  The 
deposit will be forfeited if the successful bidder does 
not finalize the agreement for sale within the required 
time. 

 

7. All legal costs, title transfer fees and applicable 
taxes are the responsibility of the purchaser and are in 
addition to the bid price. 

 

Dated the 17
th
 day of February, 2012 

Cheryl Bailey 
Administrator 

Town of Eatonia 

 

Cat and Dog Licenses for 2012 
 

Any cat or dog living in the Town of 

Eatonia requires a license. These licenses must be 

renewed annually.  Remember, if your pet is lost or 

even hurt, and is wearing their license, contacting 

its owner is simply a phone call away! If we don’t 

know who the owner is, it makes it very difficult to 

handle the situation your pet is in. For example, we 

can’t always approve medical attention if required. 

Please note even if your pet(s) never go outside – 

they are still required to have a license.   

  

Annual licensing fee for Cat and Dog are as follows: 

Spayed or Neutered Cat and Dog License - $10.00 

Cat and Dog, not spayed or neutered - $15.00 

Failure to License your Cat or Dog - $50.00 plus the 

Cost of the License for the 1
st
 Offence. 

If you have not already licensed your Cat or Dog, 

please stop by the Town Office and do so … Deadline 

for payments will be March 15
th

, 2012. 
 

Business Licenses for 2011 

Any business that is operating within the 

Town of Eatonia is required to purchase a business 

license prior to conducting business. For example: 

home based business, out of town contractors/ 

trades people, transient traders, direct traders, etc. 

Failure to purchase a license prior to conducting 

business may result in a fine as per the General 

Penalties Bylaw. Business licenses must be renewed 

annually. Home based businesses are also required 

to obtain a Development Permit first.   

 

Elm Trees 

Now is the time to trim your Elm trees. 

Once the spring thaw arrives it will be too late!  

Remember trees cannot be pruned between April 

1
st
 and August 31

st
 to prevent the spread of Dutch 

Elm Disease. Any trees and shrubs on your 

property, including portions hanging off your 

property are your responsibility to trim and 

maintain accordingly. This includes sidewalks and 

alleys.  Any boulevard trees are the town’s 

responsibility. Do not trim or prune these trees. 

Any issues or concerns with boulevard trees contact 

the town office or the bylaw enforcement officer.    
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Notification To Consumers 
 

In accordance with Section 44 of the Water 

Regulations, 2002, the Town hereby notifies 

consumers that the information on the quality of 

water supplied to the residents and compliance to 

sample submission requirements is available for 

viewing at the Town Office during regular office 

hours or can be viewed on the Town’s Webpage. 
 

These are just a few of our Bylaw provisions.  If 

you have any questions or concerns on the Bylaws, 

please phone the Town Office (967-2251), Monday 

to Friday between 9:00 a.m. & 5:00 p.m.   

For afterhours  

Call Pam, Bylaw Enforcement Officer, 460-8908. 

 

 

SUMMER STUDENTS REQUIRED 
 

The Town of Eatonia requires two summer 
students to work in the Public Works 

Department to cut grass, tend to flowers and 
trees, pick garbage and other miscellaneous 

duties. 
The positions are to start approximately  

May 1st and July 3rd, 2012. 
 

For more information on this position, 
Contact the town office at 967-2251 

 

**MUST HAVE A VALID DRIVERS LICENSE** 
 

Applications can be sent to: 
Town of Eatonia 

Box 237 
Eatonia, SK 

S0L 0Y0 
Fax to 967-2267 

Email to eatonia@yourlink.ca 
 

Applications must be received at the town 
office 

by 5:00 p.m. April 9th , 2012. 
 

 

 

 

 

CEMETERY MAINTENANCE TENDER 
 

The Town of Eatonia requires someone to cut grass 

and trim around the grave sites 

~Must have own equipment  

~Submit tenders per cut for approximately  

3 – 5 cuts for the year 

 

For more information on this tender  

Contact the town office at 967-2251 

 

A tender must be submitted in a sealed envelope  

Marked “Cemetery Maintenance Tender”  

Addressed to the:  

 

Town of Eatonia  

Box 237 

Eatonia, SK  

S0L 0Y0  

Tenders must be received at the town office by 4:00 

p.m. on April 9, 2012.Lowest, or any tender, not 

necessarily accepted. 
 

TOWN OF EATONIA AWARD 
 

SPONSORED BY THE TOWN OF EATONIA 
       
In an effort to support and recognize the youth in our 

community, the Town of Eatonia is bestowing an 
award to a deserving student of Eaton School.  This 

award will be given to an individual who has made an 
outstanding contribution to enhance the quality of life 

for the citizens of the Town. 
To be eligible, this student must meet the following 
criteria: 

1. Must currently attend grade 10, 11 or 12 at 
Eaton High School 

2. Must have demonstrated various volunteer 
involvement throughout the community. 

3. Must demonstrate good work ethic, be in 
good academic standing and present an overall 
willingness to assist others. 

 

The successful nominee will be given an award of 
$200 which will be presented at Color Night 2012. 

 

To nominate an individual or individuals, forms can be 
picked up at the town office. 

 Deadline for nominations is April 30, 2012 
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NOTICE OF PREPARATION OF  

ASSESSMENT ROLL  
 

 TOWN OF EATONIA           

Notice is hereby given that the assessment roll 

for the Town of Eatonia for the year 2012 has 

been prepared and is open to inspection in the 

office of the assessor from 9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. 

on the following days: 
 

MONDAY TO FRIDAY 

MARCH 2ND TO APRIL 5TH, 2012 
 

A bylaw pursuant to section 214 of The 

Municipalities Act has been passed and the 

assessment notices have been sent as required.   

 

Any person who wishes to appeal his or her 

assessment is required to file his or her notice of 

appeal with:  

  

The Assessor  

Town of Eatonia  

Box 237 

Eatonia, SK 

S0L 0Y0  

     by the 5th day of April, 2012 
 

Dated this 2nd day of March, 2012  

                      

 Cheryl Bailey 

   Assessor                             

 

 
 

New Pins for Town of Eatonia  

Now Available at the Town Office  

Cost $2.00/pin as pictured above. 

 
March Rec News 

 
Arena:  There have been a few people that are 

benefiting from the use of our arena (ie: skating, 
shinny, minor hockey, rec hockey, etc.) and have 
not paid their fees or worked any volunteer shifts. 

Lots of hard work and expense goes into keeping the 
arena open. Please do your part by paying your fees 

and volunteering for shifts. 
 

3 on 3 Rec Hockey Tournament 
March 16, 17, & 18 

Registration - $25/player. Deadline is March 6.   
THE TOURNAMENT IS FULL AND THERE IS A 

WAITING LIST, THOSE ON THE LIST THAT 
HAVE NOT PAID BY MARCH 6TH WILL LOSE 
THEIR SPOT. Contact Nicole at the rec office for 

more info or to register.  
967-2557 (office) 460-7130 (cell-call or text) or 

email at eatoniarec@yourlink.ca   
Admission: Silver collection 

Progressive 50/50 
Friday March 16 

*Pub Night starting at 5pm in the Arena Kitchen 
Lobby 

*Team Draft and Calcutta (approx. 8pm) 
Saturday March 17 

*Games begin at 10am 
*Beer Gardens and Concession 

*Pasta supper at the Arena 
Sunday March 18 

*Finals begin at 11am 
*Beer Gardens and Concession 

 
Funspiel:  In the Arena on March 23, 24 & 25.  

Watch for posters and more info to come.  Another 
Arena Fundraiser! 
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March Rec News Cont’d 

 
 

Sportsman Dinner & Auction: Mark your calendars 
April 14, 2012 for this year’s Sportsman Dinner & 

Auction. Guest Speaker to be announced.  Watch for 
more info to come. 

 
Minor Ball  

Minor Ball Registration Deadline is March 22.  
Please register on or before this date.  Forms will be 
sent home through the school.  It is very important 
to register:  we will not keep your money if there is 

no team for your child and if everyone waits to see if 
there is a team before they register…THERE WILL 

BE NO TEAM.  Contact the rec office if you are 
interested in coaching or helping. 

 

Swimming Pool—calling all lifeguards: 
I know it’s a little early but it’s time for anyone 
wanting to lifeguard or needing to renew their 

certification to look at upcoming courses before it’s 
too late.  Check out www.lifesavingsociety.sk.ca to 

see a list of upcoming courses or call or email the rec 
office.  We are now accepting applications for 

lifeguard positions at the Eatonia Swimming Pool.  
Please submit resume with a copy of your 

qualifications by April 20.  Resumes can be dropped 
off at the rec office, emailed, faxed or mailed. 

If you have questions about lifeguarding 
requirements, courses, etc. please call the rec office 

at 967-2557. 
 

Summer Playground Program 
The Eatonia Recreation Board is looking for 2 or 3 
motivated and dependable individuals that enjoy 

working with children to coordinate and supervise 
the summer playground program.  Employment is 1 

or 2 days a week through July and August.  Please 
submit resume by April 20.   

KidSport™:  KidSport™ is a children’s charity 
designed to help children of families facing financial 

obstacles to participate in sport.  The KidSport™ 
goal is to provide these children with the 

opportunity to achieve physical, social, intellectual 
and moral development through participation in 

sport. 
For more information contact the Eatonia 

KidSport™ Committee at 967-2557. 
Saskatchewan Lotteries Trust Fund Grant 

 

Proceeds from the sale of Saskatchewan Lotteries 
products such as Lotto 6/49, Western 6/49, and 
Scratch & Win are placed in the Saskatchewan 

Lotteries Trust Fund.  Grants from this fund are used 
to support more than 12,000 sport, culture, 

recreation and community groups in the province.  
Community groups in Eatonia receive funding from 

the Saskatchewan Lotteries Grant Program. 
 

Proud Moments…. 
Don’t forget about new section in the Newsletter 
called Proud Moments.  This section will feature 
accomplishments from youth in the community 

worth bragging about, whether it is sports, 
recreation or cultural achievements, we want to 

hear about it and tell everyone in the community 
about your proud moment.  Anyone can submit a 

proud moment to be published either for you or for 
someone else, just email the rec office at 

eatoniarec@yourlink.ca and give a brief description.  
 

 

Eatonia Recreation Office 
Box 405 Eatonia, SK S0L 0Y0 

Phone: 967-2557 Fax: 967-2220 
Email: eatoniarec@yourlink.ca 
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Eaton School Happenings  

 

Sponsored by Eaton SCC 
 

March 1-7           Advance Ticket Sales for 

Dessert Theatre on  

March 27
th

  

Early March Eaton Band Fruit & Cookie 

Dough order pick-up 

March 6 Choral Speaking K-3 

United Church 

March 6 & 7 Lions Gr. 7/8/9 Trip to 

Regina/Moose Jaw 

March 9 & 10  Sr. Girls’ Basketball

 Conference Playoffs @

 Kenaston 

March 12  PD Day – No School 

March 12-14  Kindersley & District

 Music Festival Instrumental 

March 16  K-7 Report Cards 

March 16 & 17           Sr. Girls’ Basketball 

Regional Playoffs 

March 19 & 20 Parent/Student/Teacher 

Conferences 4:30-8:00 pm 

March 21  No School 

March 27      Eaton School Drama 

Dessert Theatre 7:00pm 

Performance at the 

Community Hall 

March 30  Dragon’s Den Presentations 

April 2 SCC Annual General   

Meeting 

April 6-13  Easter Break – No School 

April 23-24  Sand Hills Music Festival 

May 17-19 Concert Band Trip to 

Red Deer 

June 9   Grad 2012 

 

 
 

RM OF CHESTERFIELD #261  

NEWS 

 
 

HELP WANTED 

Motor Grader Operator 
Experienced motor grader operator, good wages 

and benefits (health & dental plan, disability 
insurance, pension plan). Inquiries: Foreman, 306-
463-7043; Applications to R.M. of Chesterfield No. 
261, P.O. Box 70, Eatonia, SK S0L 0Y0 or Fax. 306-

967-2424. 

 

Summer students  
Wanted Must have valid driver’s 

license 

Please submit resumes to the RM 

office, 

Fax: 306-967-2424 

email:  rm261@sasktel.net 
 

SPRING RATEPAYERS MEETING 
Wednesday, March 28, 2012 

Eatonia Community Hall 
Cocktails:  5:30 p.m. 

Supper: 6:30 p.m.  
Meeting & Entertainment:  7:30 p.m. 

Advance Tickets Only ~ $10 

mailto:rm261@sasktel.net
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(Available at RM office or 
From Council Members) 

EATONIA OASIS LIVING –

FEBRUARY 2012 
 

February has come and gone quickly at 

E.O.L and we are all starting to look forward to 

Spring! We have 21 residents living at E.O.L.  

We would like to welcome Emma Whitmarsh 

from Regina and Ruby Nunweiler who is 

originally from Laporte. It is very nice to have 

both of you here with us. We also had Bud 

Peterson stay with us for a short time. He has 

since moved to Eston. We wish you well.  

Elizabeth Schmaltz has also moved to the Long 

Term care facility in Leader. She will be missed 

by staff and residents! Good luck to you, Betty! 
 

This month’s activity schedule was 

packed full of fun! We enjoyed our usual 

activities of baking, playing the Wii and morning 

exercises, as well as creating our own ice cream 

sundaes! The ladies were pampered with 

manicures while a few men sat and watched. 

Our weekly Bingos are very well attended, too!  

Everyone wants to win the Jackpot! 
 

Marie Smith along with Vicki and the 

residents decorated for Valentine’s Day. Thank 

you to Marie for making time for us! We were 

also very lucky to have Laviah Hayes’ 

granddaughter, Laura come and sing for us! It 

was an afternoon of listening to some beautiful 

music. Thank you, Laura, and we can’t wait 

until you come back. 
 

Thank you to the Eatonia Auxiliary for 

hosting February’s Birthday Party. It was held 

on February 14 with a Valentine’s Day theme.  

They enjoyed an afternoon of Bingo, followed by 

a delicious cake and refreshments. We 

celebrated two birthdays this month, Bea Gruhke 

and Tena Billingsley. Happy Birthday, ladies!!  
 

We must not forget to mention all the 

volunteers from the churches who make time in 

their busy lives to provide our weekly service.  

This is very important to the residents.  Once 

again, we thank you! 
 

Other volunteers this month include our 

Meals on Wheels Deliverers: Shelley Eckstein, 

Becky Heibert, Kathy Nunweiler, Sharon Price 

and Ralph Dimmer. Thank you! Thank you also 

to Del and Sharon Price for helping serve Bacon 

and Eggs this month! Our knives in the kitchen 

were sharpened by Graham Morgan. Thanks, 

Graham! 
 

The residents always enjoy having 

visitors, and they love seeing your children and 

pets! If anyone would like to drop in and spend 

even just a few minutes visiting, having a coffee 

with, or participating in an activity, our residents 

would love it! If there are any individuals or 

organizations interested in volunteering their 

time at E.O.L., please contact Vicki or Cora at 

967-2447. 

Thank you for all the donations we have 

received throughout the month of February.  

These include: 

Brenda White—Cookies, Potatoes, Carrots 

Harvey White—Prune Juice, Fresh Fruit 

Debi Christman—Deserts, Cinnamin, Sea Salt 

Jay Morgan—Fresh Salmon 

Gail Morgan—Valentine’s Cookies 

Lion’s Club—Pork Chops 

Daisy Meyer—Chicken Breasts 

Mo Scott—Coffee Creamers 

Catering Committee—Roast Beef, Salads, 

Desserts 

Lorne and Linda Pincemin—Case of Oranges 

Darlene Pincimin—Valentine’s Cookies 

Donna Henry—Cupcakes 
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Eatonia Health Care Auxillary—Ice Cream 

Linda Radies—Dish Cloths  

IF WE HAVE MISSED ANYONE, WE 

APOLOGIZE AND WE THANK YOU!!

 
 

 

 
Before we know it, seeding time will be upon us.   

Don’t forget to stop in and register your expired farm vehicles! 
Email, Call or Come In 
Eatonia Agencies Ltd. 

967-2201 
eatoniaagencies@yourlink.ca 

 

 

 

 
 
**Eatonia Agencies Ltd. will be closed 
all day on Friday, March 16th.  
Sorry for any inconvenience this may 
cause. In case of emergencies, call 
Debbie at 460-6761**  
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